
December 17, 2021 Jury Scam 

A male caller with a "cowboy" accent identifying himself as Lt. Sutton called a local citizen advising she
had missed Federal Grand Jury and asked if she had received a letter advising same. He had an old
address and was off by a few months on her date of birth. He provided the following return phone
numbers: 208-268-8240 and 1-844-388-3437. This is a jury scam. PLEASE HANG UP THE PHONE
AND DO NOT PROVIDE ANY PERSONAL INFORMATION. 


